June 14, 2011

Chairman Brad Anderson called the joint meeting of the Town Board and Plan Commission to order at 9:36 p.m. at the Frankfort Town Hall on Tuesday, June 14, 2011.  

Board members present were Brad Anderson, Denny Richardson and Jeff Anderson.  Plan Commission members present were: Maureen Manore, Becky Gates, Bryce Black, Brian Bee, Donna Gates and Curt Stine. Alternates Tina Bee and Jeannie Reinhardt were also present.

There were several citizens attending.

Discuss Coordination

Brad Anderson asked if those present had any comments on Coordination.

Curt Stine cited the written statement OAG-3-10 from the State’s Attorney General saying that Coordination is not a power that can be invoked by a municipality and the Wisconsin statutes do not support it.

Mike Roberts said that the only way to stop unwanted operations in our Town is through Coordination.  He suggested that the Town listen to what Jay Verholtz has to say.

Donna Gates said that we have discussed Coordination many times and voted it down each time. 

Sally Baecker said that the Comprehensive Plan is only advisory. 

Carl Morsback said that we can’t regulate for all occasions and if it can force people to come to the table then it might be worthwhile.


Bryce Black agreed with Curt and said that at best Coordination seemed to be a delaying tactic.  He suggested that we adopt the plan, which would serve as a foundation on which to build upon.  He said that he believed that the Comprehensive Plan and Coordination were two separate issues.  

Kathleen Plunket-Black agreed that the Town could still proceed with the Comprehensive Plan while discussing Coordination. 

After several more comments along the same lines, Brad Anderson polled those present asking how many would be interested in gathering more information about Coordination by having a presentation from Jay Verholtz and someone with an opposing view.  There were 5 citizens, 4 Plan Commission members and the 3 Town Board members in favor of this.  Opposed were 5 citizens, and 4 Plan Commission members.

Brad Anderson said he would contact Jay Verholtz.

Discuss Town’s Proposed Comprehensive Plan

Jeff Anderson made a motion to hire a Town Lawyer to advise the Town on how to proceed with the Comprehensive Plan.  Denny Richardson seconded.  There was a brief discussion.  Brad Anderson called for a voice vote of the Town Board members, the vote passed unanimously.

The Town Clerk was asked to check on lawyer availability and fees.  

Denny Richardson made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Jeff Anderson seconded.  The motion carried.

Time 10:40 p.m.

Maureen Manore, Clerk
